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Please find enclosed, for consideration at the next meeting of the Council taking place on 
Thursday, 9th September, 2021, the following item that were unavailable when the agenda 
was printed. 
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 4. Questions from Members of the Public  (Pages 1 - 6) 

 
  Questions/Answers sheet attached 

 
 5. Questions from Members of the Council  (Pages 7 - 16) 

 
  Questions/Answers sheet attached 
 
 19. Minutes of the meeting of Special Cabinet held on Tuesday, 6 September 

2021  (Pages 17 - 18) 
 

  Minutes attached 
 
Robert Harris 
Principal Democratic Services Officer 
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COUNCIL - 9 SEPTEMBER 2021 
 

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 
 

 
(1) Question from Bill Glanvill to the Cabinet Member for Adult 

Social Care and Health Integration 
 

Question 
 

What is being done to help our hard-pressed police deal with the 
increasing mental health problems among the public?  

Answer 
 

Southend-on-Sea Borough Council is aware that all public services 
are currently under pressure with increasing mental health 
presentations and has developed a multi-agency Community Safety 
Hub which operates from Southend Police Station. 
 
Within the Community Safety Hub, there are specialist teams and 
staff that deal with mental health referrals, including adult (and 
children’s) safeguarding management and casework. Staff come 
from a range of agencies (such as specialist casework officers from 
the Council) and support Essex Police with a wide range of 
interventions and support packages. The approach to mental health 
in Southend is very much a partnership based one, with many 
different organisations involved, holding focused meetings on wrap 
around support for individuals who are struggling with mental health 
issues.  
 
Any referral is documented, and a pathway of support offered for 
individuals - particularly where mental health is a concern. In most 
cases, the lead agency for supporting or dealing with an individual is 
unlikely to be Essex Police, but could be a range of agencies 
 
Southend-on-Sea Borough Council actively supports children, 
adults and families of people with mental health needs. In 
partnership with our adult mental health partner Essex Partnership 
University Trust a range of interventions and services are provided 
to people already known to the teams and to people with new 
presentations of complex mental health needs.  The Council also 
supports people of working age who meet the criteria for support 
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under the Care Act 2014.  There is also extensive support provided 
by Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health Service and Essex 
Partnership University Trust, via their Outpatient Services, Depot 
Clinics and nursing support. 

   
The Police are generally involved when an incident occurs and is 
reported via 999 or other means. The Police will attend and assess 
and then refer to one of the specialist agencies if an individual is 
deemed to have mental health issues. 
 
The Essex Police Form ‘SETSAF’ is a referral form which links 
Essex Police into Social Care with regards to adults.  This isn’t just 
limited to mental health, but any safeguarding concerns.  There is 
also a juvenile version which is a ‘PP57’ Form, which again, is 
processed through a Triage service to review and establish any 
care/intervention opportunities within Social Care. 
 
 

(2) Question from Paul Boulton to the Cabinet Member for 
Transport, Asset Management and Inward Investment 
 
Question 

 
I live close to St Thomas More and the Westcliff  Schools.  Every 
day, from 1430 onwards people park dangerously right on the 
corner of Arundel Gardens and Kenilworth Gardens. It is often the 
same people. I have reported this several times – whether as a 
result or not the ‘spycar’ has been round – but I have only seen it in 
the morning – not in the afternoon when the problem occurs. 

I have no desire to see people fined – but I do want this dangerous 
behaviour to stop before someone gets badly hurt. 

Will the Council undertake to work with the schools, the police and 
anyone else appropriate to personally contact the offenders to 
educate them as to the dangers of what they are doing, and to 
press for the harshest penalties allowed by law should the same 
offenders continue to stop / park in this manner? 
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Answer 
 
The Council are undertaking a road safety scheme to install junction 
protection across the Borough, and we will be investing £650,000 
over 2 years on this key safety project. We will ensure this location 
is identified as a key location whilst also looking at what other 
parking restrictions can be implemented to keep our roads and 
pedestrians safe. 
 

Where possible we will always endeavour to work with our 
stakeholders including schools to educate drivers on how their 
inconsiderate parking behaviours affect pedestrians. 

 
(3) Question from Andrew Atkinson to the Cabinet Member for 

Environment, Culture, Tourism and Planning 
 
Question 

 

When I asked you in December about local comparison in 
assessing the wider Hamlet Court area for conservation designation 
you said, quote, ‘Comparison with other values...is not a factor 
which should be given any weight’ and, in referring to Leigh, that 
comparison was not, quote, ‘considered of any relevance’. Yet later 
your own consultant Purcell used comparison with other parts of the 
borough in several places in their report now before Members and 
Historic England have supported comparison in conservation.  
 
Why is it now acceptable to extend Leigh Cliff Conservation Area 
with a street block of less than special interest and considerable 
erosion but exclude the wider Hamlet Court area with its 
considerable historical and some architectural special interest - 
doesn’t this show unfair local bias and failure to meet the 
requirements of the NPPF? 
 
Answer 
 
Designation of a Conservation Area is looked at taking account of 
the historical and architectural merit of the area and is considered in 
the context of the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) and 
its stipulations regarding Conservation Areas and their 
designation. It is important that any Conservation Area designation 
is founded on the architectural and historic merits of that area only 
both in law and being mindful of Government policy.  
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The proposed Hamlet Court Road Conservation Area boundary, as 
set out in its accompanying Appraisal, is wholeheartedly supported 
by Historic England, the Government's key advisor on the historic 
environment.  

 
The Conservation Area Appraisal for Hamlet Court Road makes 
reference to Southend's other main retail centres (Southend Town 
Centre, with the district centres of Leigh and Westcliff), in regard to 
the retail hierarchy of the Borough. However, direct comparisons 
between the area's historic and architectural character and other 
areas are not made within the Appraisal - and comparison with 
other Conservation Areas is not a factor that is to be given any 
weight when considering whether or not a new Conservation Area 
should be designated.  

 
 

(4) Question from Andrew Atkinson to the Cabinet Member for 
Environment, Culture, Tourism and Planning 

 

Your conservation area recommendation for Hamlet Court Road 
now divides the road and omits nearly all of the local residential 
parts. Most traders that actively support conservation designation 
are in the southern, also omitted half of Hamlet Court Road. Three 
pre-eminent international and national experts, Dr Mervyn Miller, 
James Bettley and Professor Andrew Saint have supported wider 
designation, providing a level of scrutiny previously unheard of in 
the entire history of local conservation in our town.  
 
Without the engagement of the wider area and without a 
regeneration plan please can you explain your 10 year outcome 
plan for your proposed designation to the northern half of the road? 
 
Answer 
 
As noted in answer to the previous question, the proposed 
Conservation Area designation at Hamlet Court Road is fully 
supported by Historic England.  
 
Historic England supports the proposed boundary of the new 
Conservation Area and is satisfied that this area meets the 
requirements as set out in the National Planning Policy Framework 
(NPPF). A wider area was looked at as part of this process. 
However, the Council’s expert consultants Purcell, our Officers and 

4



5 
 

Historic England concluded there was a clear divide in the higher 
architectural quality of the area within the proposed Conservation 
Area, and the wider area, which is not considered worthy of 
designation, having regard to the NPPF and its stipulations 
regarding conservation area designation.  
 

Comments were received as part of the consultation process from 
Dr M Miller, all which have been given due consideration during this 
process. In recent weeks (after the public consultation closed) 
Officers received correspondence from Mr Bettley and Mr Saint. 
The comments received have been considered and noted, however 
none of the points raised are concluded to evidence matters of 
sufficient historical interest or merit to justify designation of the wider 
area as part of the new Conservation Area.  
 

The detailed Conservation Area Appraisal for Hamlet Court Road 
Conservation Area includes a Management Plan to guide 
development decisions and the future improvement of the are 
designated as a Conservation Area. The Management Plan sets out 
a conservation vision, identifies issues and opportunities and 
recommendations for addressing these, as well as focusing on other 
issues including vacant buildings, shop fronts and signage (the 
Appraisal includes detailed guidance on shop front design that is 
sympathetic to the area), inappropriate alterations, and streetscape. 
It also includes detailed guidance on alteration and repair for 
elements of the built form, including windows and doors etc.  
 

The intended outcome of the Management Plan for the new Hamlet 
Court Road Conservation Area, in common with the management 
plans for other Conservation Areas in the Borough, is that the 
heritage assets in the Conservation Area will be better protected, 
maintained and enhanced through the advice contained in those 
documents.  
 

In terms of wider regeneration plans, the Council is currently 
prioritising its resources to other parts of the Borough such as 
Queensway, Southend town centre (where it has recently 
purchased the Victoria Centre for example) and Leigh Port (subject 
to a Levelling-Up funding bid). However, if the local community 
wishes to bring proposals forward to improve the Hamlet Court 
Road area, both within and beyond the Conservation Area 
boundary, we would be interested to see those proposals, or 
perhaps they could be developed as part of a neighbourhood area 
plan. 
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COUNCIL – 9th September 2021 

 

Questions from Councillors 

 

Question 1 from Councillor Keith Evans to the Cabinet Member for 

Corporate Services and Performance Delivery 

 

Question 

Could reassurances and safeguards be given that the Councils 
outsourced services are working in the best interests of the residents of 
Southend? 
 
Answer 
 
In terms of commissioning and the procurement process, this ensures 
there is a robust assessment of those suppliers who bid for Council 
contracts. The process looks at the quality of service, the outcomes for 
residents, how performance will be managed, financial stability as well 
as how the supplier will meet the Council’s and public’s requirements. As 
with all contracts the key then is the management and close working 
relationship with our suppliers throughout the lifetime of a contract. 
Across the Council we are continually working to improve contract 
management processes as well as take account of any legislative 
changes.  

Due to the volume of contracts which the Council holds there will 
naturally be some suppliers that need closer performance management 
than others and there may also be occasions where contracts are de-
commissioned to ensure that the right supplier is in place and is 
delivering the best service possible to our residents. Clearly due to the 
broad range of contracts and types of contracts the Council operates the 
impact on the public will vary, but in line with the Council’s 
commissioning framework, it is our intention to continually improve and 
look at innovative ways of ensuring our contracts deliver best value in 
terms of quality and price. 
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Question 2 from Councillor Keith Evans to the Cabinet Member for 
Corporate Services and Performance Delivery 
 
Question 
 
Whilst many staff have been working remotely from home, many 
residents have become increasingly frustrated and have been struggling 
to fill in forms electronically and upload documents online, as well as 
trying to make contact with various departments and services for help, 
without success.  
 
In light of the proposed money saving staffing restructure, is it 
anticipated that face to face services will be available to support 
residents in the foreseeable future?  
  
Answer 

The supported self-service area on the ground floor of the civic centre 
has been open since 19 July and customer service staff are on hand for 
any support that residents may require. We can assist with uploading of 
documents and the completion of forms. The Victoria Hub in Victoria 
Plaza is also available for support specifically with housing benefit and 
council tax forms.  

We are actively reviewing all forms and upload areas of the Council’s 
website, to improve accessibility, and ease of use to improve the 
experience for our residents.    

It is not anticipated to reduce this supported self-service area, and we 
hope residents continue to access support as they need it.   

 

Question 3 from Councillor Dent to the Cabinet Member for 

Children and Learning (Cllr Burton) 

Question 

Having received multiple contacts from residents regarding the number 
of "extras" ordinarily provided by state schools which have been 
suspended and not yet resumed in light of the panic, I am concerned at 
the extent to which children of a less affluent background may be being 
further disadvantaged as a result.  
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Could the cabinet member for Children & Learning please provide an 
update on what the Council is able to do to help address these 
concerns, and ensure that those who are already vulnerable are not left 
more so educationally as a result of the pandemic? 

Answer 

Thank you, Cllr Dent for your very important question. You will recognise 
that over the past 18 months, schools have been working hard in 
unprecedented circumstances to ensure that as far as they are able, 
they provided a safe and supportive learning environment. Much of this 
time was under covid secure measures not of their making that 
necessitated the reduction or stopping of many of the added aspects 
that enriched the curriculum and the lives, and memories of children.  

 
Senior Officers within Education and Public Health have worked 
throughout this period with all early years, school and college leaders to 
ensure as far as possible that they could maintain as much of the 
education provision as they were able. You will be all too aware, 
nationally, of the impact that this period has had on children, their 
education and their wellbeing, including those from a less affluent 
background. Officers have been working for some time with school 
leaders on what this new Academic Year will look and feel like for pupils. 
Working with the Headteachers, through Southend Education Board, we 
have asked those who know the children best, school leaders, to try and 
diagnose what those “gaps” in learning are. 

 
Unsurprisingly, in primary schools, there was no single aspect that stood 
out, for example of the curriculum, of gender, or of age group that was 
common across all schools, with the exception of one aspect. Schools 
have identified that aspects of a pupil’s resilience, mental health and 
wellbeing were the most common features that they reported as being 
potentially adversely affected. They also commented that they and their 
staff had the skills and training to consider and support an aspect of 
curriculum gap, for example a topic in mathematics, should there be 
losses in learning in that respect.  

 
As a result, officers will be led by school leaders to coproduce and put in 
place a ”recovery curriculum” over the next months and years, 
supporting school staff and parents to enable them to best support 
pupils’ wellbeing, full engagement, and crucially enjoyment in their 
learning once again. The exact nature of this support will be devised as 
time progresses, but alongside some of the opportunity funding provided 
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by the government, it will be supported by the school improvement 
funding secured by this council. I know you, and all members, will join 
with me in wishing the staff and pupils every success over the next 
months and years. 
 

Question 4 from Councillor Dent to the Cabinet Member for Public 

Protection (Cllr Terry) 

 

Question 

Could the cabinet member for Public Protection please provide an 
update on the roll out, installation and going live of the new CCTV 
cameras across the Borough? 

Answer 

The current CCTV upgrade programme is on schedule and due to be 
completed in March 2022. 

  
Eurovia our installation/maintenance provider reports that all civil works 
are complete and that all new CCTV columns have been installed – with 
the exception of three. These are located on A127 and installation 
completion is due mid-September. The delay is due to ongoing Highway 
works at site. 

  
Equipment has been ordered for the new operating system that will be 
installed at the CCTV control room. This will then be assembled, and a 
factory acceptance test (FAT) will be fully undertaken at the suppliers 
test centre before the new operating system goes live. 

  
The project plan has currently scheduled the cameras to go live from 
November. A priority list of locations will be adopted to ensure that our 
key hotspot areas go live before other sites across the Borough. 
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Question 5 from Councillor Garne to the Cabinet Member for Adult 
Social Care and Health Integration (Cllr Nevin) 

Question 

Is the Council’s oversight of Healthwatch Southend fit for purpose, 

considering the resignation of the entire Advisory Board early this year 

and the apparent failure to appoint replacements? 

 

Answer 

The Council’s oversight of the Healthwatch Southend service is 

extensive. To ensure delivery of the Healthwatch Southend service, the 

Council monitor and measure the performance of Family Action in 

delivering the Healthwatch Southend service through many methods as 

part of contract management, including but not limited to: 

 Collecting data and reports from Family Action regarding service 
activity and finance. 

 Reviewing how many people engaged with the service and how. 

 Reviewing plans for delivery and progress on delivery 

 Regular contact with the provider to support and monitor delivery. 

 Reviewing anonymised case studies of support given to individuals by 
Healthwatch Southend to understand outcomes achieved. 

 Carrying out benchmarking (making comparisons with the service) 
with national data regarding funding and delivery of services. 

 Quarterly meetings and additional impromptu meetings with the 
provider to discuss the service, activity, challenges, issues and 
accomplishments. 

 Reviewing national data to understand how Local Healthwatch can be 
effective in response to existing or prevailing trends in the context of 
the local area. 

 Reviewing national policy and guidance regarding best practice of 
Local Healthwatch and making comparisons to our current service. 

 Receiving advice and guidance from Healthwatch England on quality 
standards of Local Healthwatch and how best to commission Local 
Healthwatch services 

 Requesting Healthwatch Southend to complete Healthwatch 
England’s “Quality Framework” to self-assess areas for improvement, 
which includes assessing the quality of Healthwatch Southend’s 
Leadership and Decision Making, Staff and Volunteers, Sustainability 
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and Resilience, Collaboration, Engagement, Involvement and Reach, 
Influence and Impact 

 Receiving anecdotal feedback from partner organisations, the public 
sector, third sector and residents to understand their view on the 
performance of Healthwatch Southend at relevant meetings and in 
engaging with the service. 

  

In addition to the above, a consultation was held from 9th March 2020 to 

24th May 2020, asking residents and professionals what their 

experience was with the service currently delivered by Family Action and 

what they felt was important in a Local Healthwatch service in the aim 

that improvements could be made to the service, including a plan for the 

commissioning of a new service. 

The Health and Social Care Act 2012, as well as national guidance from 

Healthwatch England, require Local Healthwatch (Healthwatch 

Southend) to be independent. According to Healthwatch England, to 

maintain this independence and set local Healthwatch apart from the 

statutory structures they work within, they need independence of 

purpose, voice and action. This also means local Healthwatch services 

require independence from the priorities and agenda of the local 

authorities that fund those services to enable them to effectively deliver 

their statutory duties as the consumer champion for health and social 

care, and where possible, challenge the system or local authority to 

improve. Healthwatch England works closely with all local Healthwatch, 

including Healthwatch Southend, to provide leadership, guidance, 

support and advice, which is an additional level of oversight and quality 

assurance for the service. 

The Healthwatch Southend service is what is known as a hosted model 

Local Healthwatch (where the service is delivered by an existing social 

enterprise or non-profit organisation, in this case, Family Action). In 

order to function as a Healthwatch it is a requirement that lay people and 

volunteers are included in decision-making and involved in the work of 

Healthwatch. This means an advisory group or lay people volunteers are 

required to take part in Healthwatch Southend’s decision making beyond 

the regular main functions of a local Healthwatch (Family Action 

continue to deliver these regular functions). Following the resignation of 

the Advisory Board members (also known as an Advisory Group or 

Community Panel) the Council maintained multiple channels of 

communication with Family Action to ensure a robust recruitment plan 
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was put in place as a priority to recruit new volunteers to the Advisory 

Group. Family Action have since recruited 2 volunteers to these roles, 

including a chair. Healthwatch England support the methods Family 

Action are undertaking in recruiting further volunteers for the 

Healthwatch Southend Advisory Group. 

The advisory groups of hosted model Local Healthwatch Services are 

not constituted, and the relationship between an advisory group 

volunteer and the hosting organisation is more informal, with less 

organisational responsibility and legal requirements placed upon them 

as lay person volunteers, as opposed to staff or trustees of charities. 

Considering the above, contract managers are satisfied with the 

planning and procedure undertaken by Family Action to ensure a larger 

group of volunteers is established as soon as possible, as they aim to 

attract diverse and representative interest from all parts of the 

community for this unique role. 

 

Question 6 from Councillor Buck to the Cabinet Member for Public 

Protection 

 

Question 

Would the Cabinet Member agree that behaviour in a public area by 
individuals or groups of people, that is felt by innocent 3rd parties to be 
intimidating, potentially threatening and anti-social is unacceptable and 
action should be taken to prevent those individuals or groups conducting 
such behaviour in public?  
 

Answer 

As Portfolio Holder for Community Safety, Anti Social Behaviour, and 
any form of threat or intimidation to another, is not acceptable, and I 
support any work that the Council and its partners undertake, that 
prevents such activity taking place. 

  
Essex Police and the Council’s Community Safety Unit work very closely 
together through joint patrols, sharing intelligence, and utilising the 
Council’s CCTV system to ensure that such behaviour does not occur in 
public spaces. 
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Council and police resources are stretched, particularly in the summer 
months with high footfall in various parts of the Borough. Therefore, at 
times, they cannot be everywhere to ensure such behaviour does not 
occur. 

  
However, when it is reported, both agencies will do their best to respond 
and deal with the complaint as soon possible, and on most occasions, 
where groups are committing ASB, or acting in anti social manner, 
council and police teams will engage and deal with perpetrators. If 
criminal activity is taking place, then Essex Police would be the main 
responder. 
 

Question 7 from Councillor Buck to the Leader of the Council 

 

Question 

Would the Leader agree that behaviour in a public area by individuals or 
groups of people, that is felt by innocent 3rd parties to be intimidating, 
potentially threatening and anti-social is unacceptable and action should 
be taken to prevent those individuals or groups conducting such behaviour 
in public?  
 

Answer 

 

As Leader of the Council, Anti Social Behaviour, and any form of threat 

or intimidation to another, is not acceptable, and I support any work that 

the Council and its partners undertake, that prevents such activity taking 

place. 

Essex Police and the Council’s Community Safety Unit work very closely 

together through joint patrols, sharing intelligence, and utilising the 

Council’s CCTV system to ensure that such behaviour does not occur in 

public spaces. 

Council and police resources are stretched, particularly in the summer 

months with high footfall in various parts of the Borough. Therefore, at 

times, they cannot be everywhere to ensure such behaviour does not 

occur. 

However, when it is reported, both agencies will do their best to respond 

and deal with the complaint as soon possible, and on most occasions, 
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where groups are committing ASB, or acting in anti social manner, 

council and police teams will engage and deal with perpetrators. If 

criminal activity is taking place, then Essex Police would be the main 

responder. 

 

Question 8 from Councillor Courtenay to the Cabinet Member for 

Children and Learning 

(Subject to the waiving of Standings Orders) 

Question 

 

Would the Cabinet Member for Children and Learning care to make a 

statement - and apologies to parents and carers - about the debacle that 

has occurred and, from what parents tell me, is still occurring with the 

SEND Home to School Transport regime, during the transfer from the 

old provider to the new joint venture between the Council and a new 

provider, earlier this month? 

 

Answer 

Thank you Cllr Courtenay for your question, which is unfortunately very 

timely and necessary.  First and foremost I would wish to reiterate a full 

and sincere apology to all parents and carers who have received a poor 

service since the start of the new school term. The transition to the 

provider has been far from smooth and falls well below the standards for 

which we had hoped.  

It is with regret and disappointment that many parents/carers and 

children have been caused distress due to lack of communication and 

poor quality of service delivery for the home to school transport service. I 

fully recognise that any change for SEND pupils can often lead to 

concern, but despite our planning, the arrangements to properly inform 

parents, carers and schools was ineffective. 

We as the local authority recognise that this is not acceptable and we 

are working with Vecteo to rectify the situation as soon as we 

can.  Whilst there have been outside influencing factors, and with a 

national shortage of appropriately licenced drivers and last minute 

problems with staff transferring over to the new company, the service 
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was far from smooth and it was not made transparent to parents of these 

last minute issues to help prepare them for the issues Vecteo were 

facing. 

 

Please be assured we have officers working on this with Vecteo to try 

and resolve all the issues that have arisen.  We have written to all 

affected parents apologising and advising we are working with Vecteo to 

rectify this situation. We will continue to press Vecteo to put in place 

appropriate arrangements as soon as they can, and to ensure that 

parents are fully  informed should further changes be necessary in the 

short term. 
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SOUTHEND-ON-SEA BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

Meeting of Cabinet 
 

Date: Monday, 6th December, 2021 
Place: Council Chamber - Civic Suite 

 
Present:  Councillor I Gilbert (Chair) 
 Councillors R Woodley (Vice-Chair), P Collins, A Jones, C Mulroney 

and M Terry 
 

In Attendance: Councillor K Evans 
A Lewis, A Richards, E Cooney, G Gilbert, A Grant and T Row 
 

Start/End Time: 2.00 pm - 2.06 pm 
 
 

516   Apologies for Absence  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Burton and Nevin. 
 

517   Declarations of Interest  
 
The following interests were declared at the meeting: 
 
(a) Councillor Jones - Minutes 519 (Porters Place LLP Final RMA Proposals) and 
520 (Minutes of the meeting of the Shareholder Board) – Non-pecuniary interest: 
member of Development Control Committee; 
 
(b) Councillor Mulroney - Minutes 519 (Porters Place LLP Final RMA Proposals) 
and 520 (Minutes of the meeting of the Shareholder Board) – Non-pecuniary 
interest: member of Development Control Committee; and 
 
(c) Mr A Lewis and Mr A Richards - Minutes 519 (Porters Place LLP Final RMA 
Proposals) and 520 (Minutes of the meeting of the Shareholder Board) – Non-
pecuniary interest: Council appointed representatives on the Porters Place LLP 
Board. 
 

518   Porters Place LLP End of Year Accounts  
 
This item was withdrawn from the Agenda. 
 

519   Porters Place LLP Final RMA Proposals  
 
The Cabinet received a report of the Director of Regeneration and Growth which:- 
 
(i) provided an update on progress of the Better Queensway project. The report 
specifically dealt with the submission of the Final Proposals for the Better 
Queensway project which relates to the first Reserved Matters Planning 
Application Phase 1A (“RMA”)2, a copy of which were attached to the submitted 
report at Appendix 1; 
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(ii) sought approval of a request from the Porters Place LLP to extend the budget 
period to enable the LLP to continue operation until the new budget and revised 
Business Plan are signed off early next year; and  
 
(iii) provided an update on the progress of the delegations carried out this 
calendar year. 
 
The matter had been considered by the Shareholder Board at its meeting held on 
6th December 2021 and the recommendations from the Board were before the 
Cabinet for consideration. 
 

520   Minutes of the meeting of the Shareholder Board held on Monday 6th 
December 2021  
 
The Cabinet received the Minutes of the meeting of the Shareholder Board that 
had taken place earlier in the morning, in respect of the report referred to in 
Minute 519 above. 
 
The Cabinet took the opportunity to express its thanks and appreciation to the 
Project Team for keeping the scheme on track during such testing times. 
 
Resolved:- 
 
That the Minutes of the meeting of the Shareholder Board held on Monday 6th 
December 2021 be noted and the recommendations set out below, be approved: 
 
1. That the Final Proposals (Phase 1A Reserved Matters Application) submitted 
by the LLP be approved, subject to the submission of a budget and viability 
assessment, which will accompany the revised Business Plan and budget for 
approval by the Council as Shareholder by March 2022. Should the new appraisal 
prove not to be viable, the LLP will be required to cease work on this RMA 
whether it has been granted planning consent or not. 
 
2. That the LLP Quarterly update set out at Appendix 2 to the submitted report, be 
noted. 
 
3. That the extension of the LLP budget period, as set out in Section 3.2 of the 
report, be approved. 
 
4. That the delegations exercised this calendar year, as set out in Section 3.3 of 
the report, be noted. 
 
Reasons for Decision 
As set out in the submitted report 
 
Other Options 
As set out in the submitted report 
 
Note: This is an Executive function 
Cabinet Member(s): Councillors Gilbert and Woodley 
*Referred direct to: Place Scrutiny Committee 
 

Chair:  
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